
www.wapa.us March, 2022	 	

President’s Message
By Bob Smith

             HIT & MISS

                   Newsletter of the Western Antique Power Associates

Next WAPA Board Meeting
March 5, 2022

9:00am
at Cal Poly

I just returned from Carey 
Stockton’s funeral. What an 
outpouring of support and 
love from all the people there.  
Carey touched the hearts of a 
lot of people throughout his 
lifetime. A devoted family 
man, a hard-working 
provider, and a real good 
friend to many across the 
country with his affiliation 
with Red Power. He was also a 
dedicated member of WAPA, 
serving as vice-president for 3 years and attending many of the shows with his wife 
Sue and daughter Becky. 

Carey’s passing was a shock to us all and he will be deeply missed. That is why I am 
dedicating this issue of the Hit & Miss to the memory of Carey Stockton.  Look at the 
pictures and reflect on the good times you had with Carey. The smile on his face. The 
love in his heart. The random acts of kindness and helpfulness.  

Rest in peace Carey and you will forever be remembered in our hearts.
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WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES
Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting

February 5, 2022

Board Members Present:  Bob Smith, Dave Stockton, Jim Treadwell, Lance Wilson, Tim Neely, Mitchell Reichwein, Ron 
Haskell

Board Members Absent:  Kelley Garcia

Members Present:  Don Stocker, Dave Ruhland, John Rimpau, Dave Foley, Roger Meeker, Merle Morse, Eric Waltzer, 
Clay Wilson, Stephanie Wilson,  Sue & Becky Stockton, Mike Eubanks, Joe Siddons, Paul Montgomery, Steven Mandell, 
Dick Bouma, Danny Ponce, Larry Kliewer 

Flag Salute:  led by Bob Smith.  

President:  Bob Smith called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM.  Members are reminded that they may speak on any 
subject brought before the Board.  WAPA has sadly lost a brother, Carey Stockton, who will be greatly missed, and our 
prayers and thoughts are with his family.  Bob asked that the office of Vice President remain open for a time, with all 
in favor.  Any members still owing dues must be paid up by the next meeting.  

Vice President:  office left open

Secretary:  Dave Stockton made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on January 
8, second by Ron Haskell with all in favor and entered into record without correction.   

Treasurer: Kelley Garcia absent: furnished the financial report as follows;  February figures for the investment 
savings account report a balance at $40,867.92,  museum fund at $204,436.63,  total investments at $245,304.55,  
with a combined profit of $19,082.03.  Checking account balance is at $5,770.44.  Income/Expenses are $2,861.24 
in the black.

Membership:  Jim Treadwell furnished report as follows:  total membership is at 164 with the addition of three new 
members, 79 having dues paid.  Motion by Jim to approve for membership Mike Eubanks and Mark Rottman, second 
by Dave Stockton with all in favor, and a motion to approve for membership Larry Kliewer with a second from Ron 
Haskell with all in favor.  

Purchasing:  Lance Wilson has WAPA shirts and hats for sale.  Lance shared a story about Carey with the group.

Show Director:  Mitchell Reichwein gave a report on these upcoming shows:  Highland Citrus Festival on March 26, 
with a motion to sanction, second by Jim Treadwell;  La Verne Car Show on March 26;  Cal Poly Easter Show on April 
9;  LaVerne Cool Cruise Car Show on April 16;  ATHS Truck Show on May 7;  and Steve McQueen Car Show on Sunday, 
June 5.

Safety:  Director Tim Neely says the Club fire extinguisher is due for inspection/certification.

Museum: Director Ron Haskell and President Bob Smith had a meeting with Craig Walters from Cal Poly on February 
3, with a MOU and land agreement pending.  Ron says he feels confident about the negotiations.

Editors:  Carol Haskell and Ellen Morse would like to have all articles, stories, ads, etc. to them by the 20th of each 
month for inclusion in the newsletter.  They ask that any pictures, articles, etc. be sent as an attachment to the e-
mail.

Cal Poly:  Bob Smith has scheduled a work party on Tuesday February 8 to get tractors ready for the April show.

Riverside Citrus Grove Project:  Ron Haskell will have an open house at the site on April 16 for a small group that 
has helped on the project.

Unfinished Business:  none 

New Business:  WAPA at L.A. County Fair on May 19 & 20 ?   T.B.A.     

Adjournment:   10:22 AM

Next Meeting:  9:00 AM Saturday March 5, 2022. 

Dave Stockton, secretary
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Bob Smith

14548 Foxglove Drive

Chino Hills, CA  91709-1815

cahaskell@me.com

2022 WAPA Officers

President		Bob Smith

Vice President

Secretary		Dave Stockton

Treasurer		Kelley Garcia

Show Director		Mitchell Reichwein

Membership		Jim Treadwell

Museum Director	Ron Haskell

Safety			Tim Neely

Purchasing		Lance Wilson

Editors			Carol Haskell &

			Ellen Morse


HAPPY 


       BIRTHDAY!

City of Highland Citrus Festival
Saturday, March 26
Show Hours 10:00 AM - 3:30PM
Set up beginning at 7:00 AM.

WAPA has been invited to participate in the 
24th Annual Highland Citrus Festival.  We 
have the whole street for our display and 
plenty of close -by parking for our trucks 
and trailers. As they have in the past Lance 
Wilson and crew will be putting on a lunch 
featuring Pulled Pork sandwiches for WAPA 
members. This family fun day also features 
live entertainment historic home tours and 
classic car show and unique vendors.

Directions:  From the 10 Fry in Redlands 
take 210/30 North Exit Baseline St. and turn 
left. Turn right at Church Ave Take Church 
to the end and turn left onto Pacific Go 1 
block to Center Street Turn left and there 
will be the set up on either side of the 
street.

March Birthdays
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